CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

December 8, 2014
Minutes of the special City Council meeting held December 8, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Brent Sanford and Council Members Justin Voll, Steve Sanford, Doug Bolken and Aaron Gravos. Absent were Marty Mulder and Phil Riely. Also present were City Attorney Wyatt Voll, City Planner Curt Moen and City Auditor Peni Peterson.  Mayor Sanford called the special meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  
Council Members reviewed a recommendation from the Roughrider Committee to grant 50% of Watford City’s sales tax collections to fund building construction of the Watford City Event Center, along with 80% of that amount directed toward principal and interest and the remaining 20% to be used for either bond buy down or as an operations subsidy for the Event Center.

Representatives from Krause-Anderson Construction, JLG Architects, Watford City Park Board, along with Aaron Mitchell, City Finance Director, gave a presentation regarding the proposed Watford City Event Center. 

Council Member Voll moved to approve the Roughrider Committee recommendation and Resolution 2014-18 Resolution Authorizing and Allocating Sales Tax with the additions of (1) a beginning date of October 1, 2014, and (2) to include upon completion of payment of the bonds a review by Roughrider Committee for consideration of continued funding from City Sales Tax Revenue for operations management and maintenance.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Gravos, Bolken, Sanford and Voll; nays: none.
Council Member Bolken moved to approve the Second Reading on Ordinance # 391 Chapter XXVII Relating to City Lodging Tax and City Lodging and Restaurant Tax.  Motion seconded by Council Member Gravos and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Sanford, Voll, Bolken, and Gravos; nays: none.

Council Member Gravos moved to purchase 4 duplexes (8 units total) in the Hunter’s Run Subdivision in the amount of $2,084,000 for employee housing.  Motion seconded by Council Member Voll and carried by the following roll call vote: Bolken, Sanford, Voll, and Gravos; nays: none.

Council Member Voll moved to approve the Surveying, Site Layout, and Platting Proposal from TD&H for expansion of the Schafer Cemetery in the amount of $48,000.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Sanford, Voll, Bolken, and Gravos; nays: none.
Council Member Voll moved to approve the Amendment to Task Order No. 24 from Advanced Engineering (Agreement between Owner and Engineer for Professional Services) in the amount of $22,600.  Motion seconded by Council Member Gravos and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Bolken, Gravos, and Sanford; nays: none.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:18 p.m.  These minutes are published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1.  
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